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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to be a good friend and enjoy healthy relationships’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Arthur C 
Rosie W 
	Harry W 
Maisie H 
	Oscar W 
Bobbly C 
	Oliver M 
Freddie T 
	Jak S 
Amber C 
	Evelyn H 
Maja L-W 

	Year 1
	Stanley S 
James K 
	Clay H 
Joshua E 
	Robert T 
Sophie L 
	Finlay T 
Charlie P 
	Willow T 
Maisie A 
	Billy W 
Isabella W 

	Year 2
	Rosie J 
Lucas T 
	Theo P 
George R 
	Elijah F 
Ava H 
	Jacob C 
Sadie F 
	Harry H 
Amelia C 
	Archie E 
Tommy N 

	Year 3
	Reuben C 
Emmie T 
	Sienna K 
Lauren M 
	Jenson J 
Warren H 
	Bella 
Abigail I 
	Fraser B 
Zak C 
	Kendall R 
Mia W 

	Year 4
	Ruby R 
Inaya A 
	Ruby F 
Jack A 
	Jacob R 
Starlett F-R 
	Tiana H 
Tyler B 
	Nancy P 
Harley J 
	Louis W 
Leo F 

	Year 5
	Isabella B 
Henry T 
	Cole C 
Connor N 
	Isla C 
Layla L 
	Jake W 
Emily E 
	Austin D 
Olesia K 
	Buddy B 
Elliot K 

	Year 6
	Ben S 
Caiden R 
	Megan K 
Darcey B 
	Imogen A 
Charlotte D 
	Rebecca W 
Mia F 
	Michael M 
Albert B 
	Lucy K 
Lily M 

	Walliams
	689
	Rowling
	1009

	Dahl
	1003
	Cowell
	797


Overall winners are Dahl with 6024 points. Pupils in Dahl house (yellow badge) may come to school on Tuesday wearing own clothes
School Closes on Tuesday
Just a reminder to parents and carers that school closes for the Easter break this coming Tuesday afternoon, 4th April at usual time. Children should return to school on Tuesday 18th April. 

Class 1 Parents Evening

Please note that Mrs Falconer’s Parents’ Evening has been rescheduled for Wednesday 19th April.  The appointment times will remain the same.

Class 13 Parents Evening

Please note that Mrs Culver’s Parents’ Evening has been rescheduled for Thursday 20th April.  The appointment times will remain the same.

Class 10 Swimming

Please note that there will be no swimming for Class 10 on Wednesday 19th April, while the Leisure Centre completes some maintenance. The children should come to school in their school uniform on this day.
Wigan Council Benefits
We are urging all families in receipt of Universal Credit or other income benefits to check if they are entitled to Free School meals. It requires an application from the benefit-holder through Wigan Council, and entitlement brings many additional financial benefits to school. Go to Free school meals, pupil premium, and EYPP (wigan.gov.uk) for more information. All application are confidential.
Eco Team

Last Friday members of the ECO Team, with the help of Mrs Dulhanty and Mrs Pouncey, planted four fruit trees at the front of school.  These trees were kindly donated by TCV (The Conservation Volunteers) with their partners ICAP as part of their ‘From the Ground Up’ project providing free fruit trees to primary schools to create mini orchards.  We planted two apple and two pear trees.  We look forward to watching them grow and ultimately being able to pick and taste the fruit in future years. 

Today, we also welcomed Ellen Hardaker, from Wigan Council’s Eco Response Team, to Lowton West. She gave an assembly to both KS1 and KS2 pupils on Climate Change. The assembly was extremely informative and gave pupils a further insight into the change in the Earth’s weather conditions. Pupils in Year 6 also took part in a workshop led by Ellen on Climate Change. Ellen commented on how all pupils were fantastic in their responses and we would like to thank Ellen for visiting us today.

“You are never too small to make a difference” Greta Thunberg.

St. George’s Day Themed Lunch
St George’s Day Themed Lunch takes place on Friday 21st April. This lunch is open to all pupils, even if they usually have packed lunches, but all must be booked on the School Spider survey. The survey is now closed, and those not ordering on Spider should bring a packed lunch on 21st April please.
Easter Activities
There are some planned activities for children, taking place in the Easter Holidays. Go to the school website at Lowton West Primary School: Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
for details.

No Dogs

Dogs are not allowed on the school premises – this includes the bottom of the main school path, including when collecting children following after school clubs. Thank you.

Parking in the local area

We politely ask that parents park considerately in the local area. Thank you.
Out of School Achievements

Well done to Eddie R-S in Class 9 and Taylor R-S in Class 11 who did well in the Wilmslow half-marathon fun run at the weekend: Eddie came 36th and Taylor came 39th out of 240 runners.
School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 3rd April) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for on SchoolMoney in advance wherever possible.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 5
	Year 5 Homework Club
	Monday 3rd April
	Collect at 4:00pm
	Classroom door

	Years 5 and 6
	Football Squad
	Monday 3rd April
	Collect at 4:30pm
	Classroom door

	Please note there will be no Year 6 Maths Revision this week


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
